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IN REPLY PLEASE 
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REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS – INFORMATIONAL UPDATE 1 
ON-CALL HAUL TRUCK SERVICES PROGRAM (BRC0000255) 
 
Please note that the deadline for Proposal submission is Thursday, April 14, 2022,  
by 5:30 p.m.  
 
The following answer is in response to the request for information and clarification and a 
question submitted by a Proposer for the On-Call Haul Truck Services Program 
(BRC0000255).  The question presented in this Addendum represent the question 
asked by a Proposer in the form and context submitted.   
All addenda and informational updates will be posted at 
http://dpw.lacounty.gov/brcd/servicecontracts.  Please check the website frequently for 
any changes to this solicitation.   
 
Question and Answer to On-Call Haul Truck Services Program  
 
1. Question:  Form PW-9 for subcontractors: Why do subcontractors need to 

complete this form?  This information (ie: SBE, DBE, DVBE, etc.) is provided for 
each subcontractor on form PW-8 along with the corresponding certification.  I 
believe PW-9 is redundant- can it be required for proposers only? 
 
Response:  No.  Form PW-9 cannot be required for Proposers only.  If 
Subcontractors are to be employed, Proposers must complete and submit Form 
PW-9 for each Subcontractor.  Form PW-9 not only provides information related 
to the various County's Preference Program, it also provides statistical data 
regarding the overall composition of each participating Contractor/Subcontractor, 
such as Business Structure, Race/Ethnic composition, etc.  Please refer to Part I, 
Section 2.A.11, Subcontractor Form List, for additional information. 

 
If you have questions concerning the above information, please contact  
Mr. Jairo Flores at (626) 458-4069, Monday through Thursday, 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
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Follow us on Twitter: 
 
We encourage you to follow us on Twitter @LACoPublicWorks for information on 
Public Works and instant updates on contracting opportunities and solicitations. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
MARK PESTRELLA, PE 
Director of Public Works 
 

 
for 
JOSE M. QUEVEDO, PE 
Assistant Deputy Director 
Business Relations and Contracts Division 
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